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1. Adoption of the provisional agenda 

Mr. Peter Besseau, Chair of the UNFF12 Bureau, welcomed members of the Bureau and the Secretariat to 

the third meeting of the UNFF12 Bureau, held in conjunction with the second meeting of the UNFF open-

ended intergovernmental Ad Hoc Expert Group (AHEG2) in Bangkok, Thailand.    

The provisional agenda of the first meeting was adopted. 

2. Review of the outcome of the AHEG2 and the next steps 

The Bureau invited Ambassador Hans Hoogeveen, AHEG Co-Chair, to report on the outcome of the 

AHEG2.  Ambassador Hoogeveen underscored that good progress was made by the expert group on all 

aspects of the building blocks and options for the United Nations Strategic Plan for Forests (UNSPF) and 

the quadrennial programme of work (4POW), particularly those parts that related to goals and targets.  He 

highlighted that the development of guiding principles for goals and targets, identification of available data 

and information for goals and targets, along with other concrete ideas, provide a firm basis for the 

preparation for the Working Group of the Forum.  He pointed out that the forthcoming CPF Organization-
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the conclusion of the meetings. The Secretariat informed the Bureau of the UN requirements for official 

documentation to be ready ten weeks in advance of formal meetings. To this end, the provisional agenda and 

most of the official documentation for UNFF12 would be ready by late February. In this regard, Bureau 

members agreed to consult with their respective regions to bring forward ideas and get reactions to ideas for 

the May meeting as they take shape, by the working group meeting in January 2017. 

The Bureau discussed possible priorities to be considered at UNFF12.  They noted the transitional nature of 

the session due to its timing soon after the conclusion of the Working Group and the Special Session as well 

as because the one week technical meeting represents a new modus operandi for the Forum.  It was stressed 

that UNFF12 should focus on providing a platform to share best practices on implementation and actions to 

achieve goals and targets of the eventual UNSPF, engaging all stakeholders, including CPF, regional and 

subregional partners, ma95er 


